SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 9th October 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT






  Cllr P N Aldis (Chairman)





  “   C Baker






  “   P Blaine






  “   D Gale





  “   J Gurney






  “   C Osborne






  “   M Pettitt






  “   M Scott






  “   D Sharman






  “   R Smith





  “   Mrs S Sutton






  “   G White

1.  Apologies: for absence had been received from Cllrs Frood and Jaeger and for late attendance from Cllr Osborne
2.  Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members (P38/06)

(a) Prejudicial interests

Cllr Gale
Agenda item 9    Premises Licence
-
Applicant has previously made  





   Gaffney’s Restaurant        
a donation to the Mayor’s Charity


Planning Application 06/01488/FULL
Appeal

Cllr Gale 
Planning Application 06/01277/FULL
Member is a former employee of







and is in receipt of a retirement


   



    

Pension from the Applicant 









Company


Cllr Gale left the Chamber during consideration of the item.

(b) Personal interests
Cllr White       Planning Application 06/01532/FULL
One of the family of the Member









has an interest in the application. 
Cllr Mrs S Sutton    Planning Application 06/01562/FULL  Member is a personal friend of







the Applicants.



       
Both did not speak or vote on these matters.
PART ‘A’ RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL

There were none

PART 'B' - RESOLVED MATTERS

3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (P39/06)

(See List Attached)

4. Minutes
 (P40/06)

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 4th September 2006 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 11th September 2006, which had been previously circulated, were signed.
5. Planning or Enforcement Appeals - notification from Mid-Bedfordshire District Council     (P41/06)

There were none.
6.  Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Decisions (P42/06)

05/01953/FULL
Levitt Partnership

57 London Road

Biggleswade

SG18 8EU

Appeal against refusal of MBDC to grant planning permission for the erection of 2 x 1 bed starter flats on land to the rear of 11 High Street, Sandy, Beds.

The Appeal was dealt with by exchange of written statements.

The Appeal was dismissed.

Members received and noted the decision.

Committee noted in particular the Inspector’s comments regarding the Sandy Conservation Area in Paragraph 4 of the decision “the design of the proposed flats would not reflect the design of the neighbouring buildings.  However, properties in the vicinity of the appeal site, on and around High Street and Market Place, are a mix of old and new with varied designs and scale and I do not consider that there is a prevailing character or appearance to this part of the Conservation area.”

It was felt that a statement such as this from a Government appointed Inspector cast doubt over the sustainability of this part of the Conservation Area and that further advice should be sought from the District Planning Department.

After debate it was:-

RESOLVED: That the Clerk be requested to write to the Director of Environmental and Planning Services at Mid Beds District Council to seek his comments regarding the conclusion 
6.  Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Decisions  (Cont)


of the Inspector and an opinion as to whether in the light of these comments an urgent review of the Sandy Conservation Area is now necessary.
7.  Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy 




 
(P43/06)

There was no report.
8.  New Bus Shelter for Market Square and Relocation of Existing (17.7.06) (P16/06) (P44/06)  
The Clerk reported that the outstanding works had been completed that day and that the barriers and cones would be removed shortly. Both shelters were now fully operational.

RESOLVED: That the situation be noted and that this item may now be deleted.

9.  Licensing Act 2003 – Application for a Premises Licence, Gaffneys – St Neots Road, Sandy  (P45/06)





Cllr Gale left the Chamber.
Cllr Blaine as a member of the District Council Licensing Committee left the Chamber.

Cllr Gurney said that he would not take part in any vote that followed as he had been requested to represent the views of the Town Council at any Licensing Hearing that may be convened.
The letter from the Licensing Manager of Mid Beds District Council which had been circulated with the Agenda for the meeting was received and considered.

There was a general debate regarding the amended terms of the Application and also the suggested new voluntary terms.

It was agreed that Members should review the new conditions against their previous formal objections in an effort to see if any of these objections had now been satisfied and should be withdrawn. 
In accordance with Standing Order F(13) of the adopted Standing Orders of Sandy Town Council, Cllr Osborne requested that recorded votes be taken on all aspects of this matter.

Previous Objection (a) 

“That the Town Council should object on the grounds of prevention of crime and disorder because any establishment serving liquor until 2am could have patrons who, on leaving, might indulge in anti-social behaviour.”
Members noted that the revised closure hours were now 1.30 am but still felt that this was too late for a location such as this in the town centre.


RESOLVED: That the objection be sustained.

9.  Licensing Act 2003 – Application for a Premises Licence, Gaffneys – St Neots Road, Sandy  (Cont)
FOR






AGAINST
Cllr Baker





Cllr Scott
Cllr Osborne





Cllr White
Cllr Pettitt

Cllr Sharman





ABSTENTIONS
Cllr Smith





Cllr Aldis
Cllr Mrs Sutton




Cllr Gurney

Previous Objection (b)

“That the Town Council should object on the grounds of Public Safety because of the lack of on-site parking the possible increase in the volume of traffic using the area and the problems that illegal parking could cause in the vicinity of the Town Centre roundabout.”


RESOLUTION: That the objection be sustained.

FOR






AGAINST
Cllr Baker





Cllr Aldis
Cllr Osborne 





Cllr Pettitt

Cllr Mrs Sutton




Cllr Scott








Cllr Sharman

ABSTENTIONS




Cllr Smith
Cllr Gurney





Cllr White

The Resolution was therefore lost.

Previous Objection (c)

”That the Town Council should object on the grounds of preventing public nuisance because the opening hours and several of the suggested activities, i.e. music making, dancing and operating an off-licence facility would cause nuisance in what is predominantly a residential area.”
RESOLUTION: That the objection be sustained.

FOR






AGAINST
Cllr Baker





Cllr Pettitt
Cllr Osborne 





Cllr Scott







Cllr Sharman







Cllr Smith
ABSTENTIONS




Cllr Mrs Sutton
Cllr Aldis





Cllr White
Cllr Gurney








The Resolution was therefore lost.

9.  Licensing Act 2003 – Application for a Premises Licence, Gaffneys – St Neots Road, Sandy (Cont)
 

Previous Objection (d)

“That the Town Council should object on the grounds of protecting children from harm in that the premises are on the direct route to several schools and children could be exposed to undesirable sights if drinking has been taking place from early morning.”
RESOLUTION: That the objection be sustained.

FOR






AGAINST
Cllr Baker





Cllr Pettitt
Cllr Osborne 





Cllr Scott







Cllr Sharman







Cllr Smith
ABSTENTIONS




Cllr Mrs Sutton
Cllr Aldis





Cllr White
Cllr Gurney

The Resolution was therefore lost.

Cllr Gurney indicated that he would still be willing to represent the Town Council’s objection at the Licensing Committee when it met to consider the application.

10.  Removal of Graffiti from Private Properties
(P46/06)

In view of his particular interest in this Item the Chairman relinquished the Chair in favour of the Vice Chairman.

The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

Members were of the opinion that there were other possible ways of dealing with this problem and examples such as Leamington Spa and Biggleswade were cited.  The general consensus was that graffiti should be removed as soon as possible but that a multi agency approach may be necessary taking into account the numerous locations that appeared to be targeted. 
RESOLVED: (a) That this matter be considered again when Council is in receipt of the delegate’s report of the recent NALC Conference.

(b) That the Clerk be requested to obtain any further information regarding the graffiti removal schemes currently being operated by Biggleswade Town Council and Royal Leamington Spa Town Council.

(c) That the Clerk be requested to discuss the ongoing problem with the P.C.S.O.s in an effort to see what they can do to assist.

11. Play Areas and Open Space in Sandy

(P47/06)
The Chairman resumed the Chair.
The letter and supporting information from the Play and Open Space Officer of M.B.D.C. and which had been previously circulated with the Agenda, was received and considered.
11. Play Areas and Open Space in Sandy (Cont)

Members noted that there was an apparent shortfall in play space in the town and that the information contained in the report was dated June 2004.  However it was agreed that it would not be easy for this shortfall to be addressed.

Cllr Blaine also suggested that the absence of any firm policy for the Town Council to consider the adoption of new areas of public space or play areas was leading to inconsistencies.  He felt that a policy covering all aspects would be an advantage to all rather than simply piecemeal consideration when any new request for adoption was made.

Members also referred to a possible greater community use of the Sandye Place Middle School site.

RESOLVED: (a) That the Policies Working Group of the Town Council be requested to consider this matter in some detail and to draft or prepare some recommendations for the Council to consider.

(b) That the Working Group formed to discuss a possible public swimming project at Sandye Place Middle School be requested to extend its remit so as to include greater community use of the school facilities, playing field etc.

12. Trafalgar Tree Planting Project  (P48/06)

The Chairman reported that at long last a site had been found for the planting of the trees and the owners of the site had given verbal permission. After a three month consultation period the the Environment Agency had also granted its permission.  The site was adjacent to the Sandcast Bridleway.  There was some concern that being a privately owned site the owners might at some stage in the future decide to fell the trees or that they might be damaged by cattle grazing.  These concerns were about to be discussed with the site owners and would hopefully be addressed by exchange of formal letters.

The situation was noted.
13. Press Release
(P49/06)

RESOLVED: That no press release is considered necessary.
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